
 

 

A THANK YOU TO OUR VOLUNTEERS 
Norfolk Island Regional Council would formally like to thank the following two 

groups of volunteers who have worked in improving Norfolk Island’s Public 
Reserves over the last number of months. 

 

The Coral Berry Crusaders (part of the Norfolk Island Flora and Fauna Society) 
– thank you in particular to Judith Anderson and her regular group of 

volunteers who have worked tirelessly each week in removing Coral Berry 
weeds form Hundred Acre Reserve. This will improve opportunities for native 
vegetation to establish in the Reserve. A special congratulations for recently 
completing a full ‘sweep’ of weeds from Hundred Acres, a dedication to the 

group’s commitment. 

 

Community Tree Planting Day Volunteers – thank you to all community 
members who have provided their time and assisted so far in the revegetation 
of both Two Chimneys and Ball Bay Reserves. This work will enhance areas of 

biodiversity and improve ecological values in the Reserves. A special thank you 
to Lilli King who has dedicated her time in organising the Community Tree 

Planting events, including upcoming events at Bumboras and Cascade 
Reserves. 

 

Council expresses its sincerest thanks to these groups of volunteers and looks 
forward to working with those and others in the future to deliver 

environmental outcomes for Norfolk Island’s Public Reserves. 

 

Andrew Roach 

General Manager – Norfolk Island Regional Council 


